
Chairman: Mr Andrew Paterson, Lallemand, Dallow Street, Burton upon Trent, Staffordshire,

DE14 2PQ.  Mobile: 07849 366191; e-mail: apaterson@lallemand.com
MINUTES OF THE EIGHTEENTH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING,

HELD AT CURIOUS BREW, UNIT 1, VICTORIA ROAD, ASHFORD, KENT, TN23 7HQ ON THURSDAY, 27TH JANUARY 2022.

The Eighteenth Annual General Meeting of the Southern UK Section of the Institute of Brewing and Distilling was held at Curious Brew, Unit 1, Victoria Street, Ashford, Kent, TN23, 7HQ on Thursday, 27th January 2022 with a Zoom link for those not able to attend in person.

The Vice-chairman, Mr Stewart Tricker called the meeting to order , there being  sufficient committee members, section members and guests present, with some connected by Zoom.

1. 
Welcome
The Vice- chairman welcomed those members and guests present to the eighteenth Annual General Meeting of the Southern UK Section of the Institute of Brewing and Distilling.  He apologised that the Chairman, Mr Andrew Paterson could not be present due to family commitments.  He further commented that it was good that some face to face meetings had been held, good news, particularly being able to meet for the Annual Banquet in November.
2.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Sean Knight, Andrew Paterson, Stuart Robson, Guy Stewart, Tim Stonehouse and Hayley Young.
3.
Minutes

There being no comments or objections from the floor, the minutes of the Seventeenth Annual General Meeting were accepted.

4.
Accounts

The Treasurer thanked Richard Leighton, our Independent Financial Examiner, for examining the accounts, summarised the accounts, income and expenditure during the financial year: 

The current account stood at £17,127.22 at the beginning of the year and £12,965.03 at the end of the year (including debtors and creditors).
He further explained that a new accounting package (Xero) has been purchased and that, in future, Section accounts will be held on this system and become part or the HQ accounting services, though the Section will retain its own bank account.
The Treasurer reminded members that the IoB London Section Trust Fund is now held in HQ as a restricted fund but is still available to aid members, particularly those at the start of their careers, and applications for funding should be made to the Section Secretary.
It was proposed and seconded ,and unanimously resolved that the accounts be adopted and will be signed by the Chairman and Treasurer when possible.
5.
Chairman
The Vice-chairman explained that the position of Chairman is usually held for two years.  Andrew Paterson is willing and able to continue in this position for the next year and, therefore, no election is required. 
6. Vice-chairman

The Vice-chairman announced that there had been no nominations from the Section for this position and that Joseph Fifield of Muntons was willing to take this position.  It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Joseph Fifield be elected Vice-chairman for the ensuing year.  The Honorary Secretary thanked Stewart Tricker for work he had done for the Section as both Chairman and Vice-chairman.
7. Honorary Secretary
The Vice-chairman announced that Pete Channon wishes to step down as Secretary and thanked him for his efforts while he had been in the post.  It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Steve Wilkinson be elected Honorary Secretary for the ensuing year.

8.  
 Honorary Treasurer
It was proposed by Mat Henney, seconded by Steve Wilkinson and unanimously agreed that Alan Pateman be elected Honorary Treasurer for the ensuing year.

9.
Committee

The Vice-chairman announced that Ross O’Hara wishes to step down from the Committee due to pressure of work and family life.  Rob Jacobson also left the Committee during the course of the year and the Vice-chairman thanks Ross and Rob for their work during their time on the Committee.  He also commented on the untimely death of Ed Scott in 2021 and the attendees reflected silently on Ed’s life and service to the IBD.  During the year, Hayley Young (Brewing Services Ltd.) and Sue Purcell (Campden BRI) were co-opted on to the Committee.  They and the remaining members of the Committee: Pete Channon, Russell Falconer, Mat Henney, Sean Knight, Stewart Tricker and Moyra Williams are all prepared to serve for a further year and they are, therefore, re-elected.  The Chairman announced that there have been no nominations to the Committee from the floor but that Edward Garbett (Diageo) has offered his services to the Committee and he was declared duly elected.
10.     Election of an Independent Financial Examiner
The Chairman added his thanks to Richard Leighton to those of the Treasurer for examining the accounts.  It was proposed, seconded and unanimously agreed that Richard Leighton be elected Independent Financial Examiner for the ensuing year.

11.   Any Other Business
There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting .

